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RECOMMENDATION MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  Karen S. Conard, City Manager, City of Portsmouth 
Leila Mattila, Executive Coordinator, Rockingham County Board of 
Commissioners 
Tim Roache, Executive Director, Rockingham Planning Commission Members  
Council on Resources and Development (CORD) 

 
FROM: Brendan McDowell, Principal Planner, Staff to CORD 
 NH Office of Planning and Development  
 
DATE: October 14, 2024 
 
Reference: SLR 2024-005  

The Department of Administrative Services proposes to gift transfer 
approximately 0.07 acres of Frenchman’s Lane abutting Islington Street in 
Portsmouth, NH to the City of Portsmouth. The proposed use would remain the 
same as the current use. 

 
 

 
On October 10, 2024, the Council on Resources and Development (CORD) voted to 
recommend approval of the above referenced Surplus Land Review application SLR 2024-
005.   
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Taylor Caswell, Chair of CORD and Commissioner NH Department of Business 

and Economic Affairs 

Pamela Ellis, Staff to Legislative Long Range Capital Planning and Utilization 

Committee 


